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"THE SMOKE SIGNALM
April, 1971

A committee made up of Lile, Bill and Frenk Schepler, Jr.,
end I, met with Mr. Enderle and Mr. Hunt recently to discues
vhat auet be dene to complete the monument. It was a very
stimulating meeting end we all came away with the feeling that
we can finish the monument for final inspection thig yeszr.

There are several steps necesgary, First we must finieh
the rest rooms. Mr. and Mrs. Jim Woodman have graciously
offersd to Turnish the lineoleum end fhe lzbor for the Tloor
for the two bathrooms. However, we must have ceremic tile
arovnéd the steols and we a2re looking for someone to do thia.

Frank Schepler, Jr., is going to do thse electrical

wiring that needs to be done. The cemetzyy sassocietion will
brlnrr tne power up to the church te be conhected--1it is elmost
up te the buillding now. The air condltioner 1s in place rezdy
to be hooked up. The gas iin 1e inand is ready to hook up,
thenks ppain to the cemetary assoclztion via Mr. Enderle.

The parking let will be behind the church (north side of
the builéin'T"ané the cenetary association will put this in--
however we are having a 1lttle difficulty over the clty's
requiremsnts for a cesgpool and/or sentic tank which has to
be put in befere the gradlng can be done for the parking lst
end for the cempletion of the front porch. Also the Alr
Force Mothers monument hss te walt for this to be done., The
city offieleles are insietinz thet our requirements for a ool
and/or tank be the same asg an active church snd our church is
enly a monument and will not be used often. Our chapel will
be used only an hour er two at e time. They have already
walilved the requiremente allowing us to have two single
bathreoms wo why should it be necessary to have the
larger pool? We have high hooes eof convincinw them of
thls in time %o get started very soon. renk Scheplé
1s checkine this out and we hove to have bounci"'m'm
Wilkinson help 2lso.

Anothsr large project is the plastering and
peinting of the welle. B1ll is cheol xing with a

contractor for thie preject now znd will rcnort—w
2% our April meeting. We may have enough in 65#'
the monument fund for this right away.
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HE SUOKE SIGNAL"
cont.

£y OUR MUSKUM ROOM 1s to be what was called the Katharilne

~Johneon Chapel. We willl have our meetinge there and disnlay
S5, our ertifacte. Mr. Enderle thourht that glass windowe along
’@ﬁb}tne wall could be nice so that people in the church (attending
funerals) could see in. I think i1t would create an interesat
in our socliety and our work,

There need be no structural changee made in the bullding
for it be be uvsed fer a funeral chapel, Mr. Enderle s=21d. The
side door will lead to a walk and then te the driveway where
the hearse can park. Mr. Enderle sald that the associlatien
has no plans to have weddlnge in the church, however, he has
no objection to the Chatsworth Historical Soclety conductling
i v D . weddings as a money-raising project. Ve could have a wedding
igé‘- guild--just like churches do--and 211 of us take turns helping,
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. We a2ll agreed that we will do Jjust the minimun awount of
work necessary to receive the final inspection from the city. Any deco-
atine, refinishing the pews, the wall of remembrence and the stained
glass windews can be done fter we recelve that weléome Tinal inspection.
We must do it in q&@r to etop payilng on the 20,000 completion bond. We
heve paid $200.00 a year since 1965 juet to guarantee that we will finish
the church. That's $1200.00 we could havespent on the work of rechablli-

teting the church.

That Just about covers the dlscussion thet took place and gives us
our immediste direction for the rest of the yeer.

We do have two new wonderful donstions I'd like to mention. Mr. and
Mrs. Osczr (Phyllis) Roller are golnz te donate the globes for cur van-
dalized chandeliers. Frank Schepler, Jr., 1 in the process of measuring
them and =28 soen a8 Mrs. Roller gets the figures sheé will order the globes
and donete them to us. Thank you very much!

Qur second donztion comes from a group bpt has helved us many timss
in the past. The Chatsworth Junior Women's Ylub hae sent us another.check
for $100.00 making a total of $200.00 toward a stalned glsss wlndow fund.
The Juniors plan to pay for one whole window! Isn't that great?
Thank you very much, Junlorel

Looking forward to seelfg you at our April meeting.

L L]
L . o
= W DA T arind
ééi’“ﬁﬁéﬂ@Mﬁ’ AR



